Regular Session




              September 20, 2021
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, September 20, 2021, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 21 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     M. Toda     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe     

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials. 
Mr. Williams- As I said in caucus, Mr. Kerr sent me an e-mail. He wasn’t sure he could make it tonight. Apparently, he is not going to be able to.
There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the September 7, 2021, regular session as presented to council. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
Yes, I just wanted to make mention at the September 7th meeting, I did in error exclude the July monthly reports that were e-mailed to everyone. We did receive the Reconciliation of Bank Statements, the Mayor’s Court Report and the Income Tax Comparison for July. That is all thank you. 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no more comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – I will be requesting legislation tonight authorizing the Board of Control to enter into an agreement with the Combined Health District. As I understand, it is due to a language change in the contract. I just want to say looking at the income tax collections it looks like we are still on a healthy track with those. Thank you, Mr. President,
Mr. Williams- thank you
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele –The monthly Park & Rec Board meeting has been rescheduled for Wednesday, September 22nd at 6 pm here in city council chambers. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park & Rec meetings. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you.
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- No report Mr. President.
Mr. Williams-thank you

Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President.
Mr. Williams-thank you

Utilities- Mr. Kerr- Not in attendance
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the 2021 Street Paving Program should start up Monday, September 27th. Kirila Paving is finishing some highway work and waiting on material for our job, the resurfacing program. Most of the alternate streets that we had on our list were repaired already by the Trumbull County Engineer’s costing us about $12,000 and some change. Our street department, our street department has been doing a lot of work on sewer vac on catch basins in the second ward. Catch basin repair: they repaired catch basins on West Liberty, Hillcrest, Creekside, Bentley, Doris, Grandview, Triangle and Grace. They have been around. They 
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are cutting the grass at Tylee Park, the War Monument, and several culverts in town and also microwave the streets. Also, trim the branches around the signs (the sign clearance) from obstructing stop signs and speed signs and cold patching several streets including Harding Park. They got out to the park and done some cold patch. That is the end of the street department report.   
Mr. Williams-thank you

Mr. Crowe-thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President, thank you. 
REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- No report on the cemetery Mr. President but in the next couple of weeks, I will be calling a meeting with the columbarium committee to get rolling on this again. We will start meeting on a regular basis to hopefully have this going by spring. 
Mr. Williams- very good, thank you.

FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Not in attendance
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Bill Bancroft- Yes Mr. President, I just spent some of the morning at the high school with the police chief, several members of the fire department assisting a young student with repainting her parking space. If anyone is not familiar with, I guess if you are a senior and you pay for a parking space (it is a privilege to park there at the high school so you pay for a parking space) and one is assigned to you and then you have the option to decorate it, paint it how you choose. This young lady had done so and then it was probably defaced with some paint by somebody, some unknown person. That crime is under investigation right now so the police chief, Chief Thompson went up and he assembled some members of the fire department and the police department. We assisted her with repainting that parking space. It was kind of a first responder, law enforcement, military paint theme. It was a flag very nicely done. You might have seen some stories on the news. It got a little bit of coverage today. I thought it was a nice gesture, nice support of the community care and concern over that issue. We should be proud that everyone supports the way that they do. Also, there are some speed read out signs that have been placed around the city. Right now, there is one each direction on West Liberty Street. The one in the school zone was covered up because of the fact that it is 20 mph in a school zone when it is in effect. That speed read out sign was still reading 25 mph in green thank you when they are actually 5 miles over the speed limit. There was no way to change that down to 20 during those times. It is a hard wire location, so Mr. Palestro had covered that up just to allay any confusion over that. There has also been a lot of reports of ATV’s since I wrote the article in the paper for a press release. ATV’s, dirt bikes and golf carts on the city streets have been getting a lot of calls about that. We are moving around different areas of the city to address those issues with the police department. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you

SERVICE DIRECTOR
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you.

TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- No, the clerk had mentioned you each got the month end reports. I have nothing to add to that. Thank you
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Thank you Mr. President I have no report this evening.
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It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials.
Mr. Williams- Billy, I got a question. I didn’t even think about it when we were talking about the four wheelers, and you mentioned golf carts. I noticed that. I think about it a lot more now. Is there a way people can do that legally?
Mr. Bancroft-No, not unless we are a Put-In-Bay type thing where you have to have a license plate, you have to have windshield wipers, safety equipment. We’re not there. I don’t think anybody is.
Mr. Williams-right

Mr. Bancroft- I think it is just one of those things were somebody does it and somebody else sees it and does it. We are not trying to sway anyone from having fun like that but if somebody gets hurt on those things.

Mr. Williams- I mean if one of them gets hit by a car it is a little different.

Mr. Bancroft- I have seen infants on golf carts going down the street on carts and that really concerns me. Infants not even in a car seat, just held on by the Grace of God, operating in a reckless manner. That is kind of why.
Mr. Williams- Okay thank you

There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, President Williams. First of all, I would like to second what Jerry had mentioned about the Trumbull County Engineer’s came in and helped us do a project once again. Also, Kirila ran into some supply chain issues that delayed things. I know at the last meeting I mentioned that they would be starting today, now that got pushed back until the 27th. Things that were both out of the contractor and the city’s hands took place with that. As far as Mayor’s Court and the relationship with speed zone enforcement especially in a school zone, Safety Director Bancroft, Police Chief Thompson and our officers have taken an approach that is for the safety of the community. Some of the speeds that we have seen in a school zone have been remarkable in a bad way. I would just like to reiterate and try to do this as much as possible when the school zone is active, it is 20mph not 47. I would just like to make clear 20 mph when active. All city streets are 25 that in and around school zones it does change to 20 when flashing. Also, I attended the most recent county commissioners meeting. First of all, I was there representing the EMA Executive Board that I am a member of. We will be hiring a new Director for the Trumbull County EMA. We have had an interim Director who was just the assistant for over 18 months. It is a testimony to the groups that was there: mayors, township trustees, the Sheriff. We all work together to vent as many possible candidates, did a nationwide search.  The most qualified candidate actually came from Champion Township. Fire Chief John Hickey who will now become the Trumbull County EMA Director. It is a good thing for Trumbull County because not many organizations outside of maybe even Warren knew how much interaction was there. We all made a big testimony and a big commitment to bring Trumbull County EMA to all four corners of the county. So, I attended the commissioners meeting not only for that but forsaking the commissioners for their $38 million that they received from ARP money to not only remember city projects and county wide projects that it is and to make this lasting investment in our infrastructure for the county. It is for the people to make those 30-year investments. Things that we said here in council about that allocation of money. I gave a simple story of how our allocation went from 1.5 to 700 and those lines that are in the ground are our responsibility. I hope that they take that into consideration. So, I brought that forward to them. Lastly, Mayor Kat Miller from Struthers is here. I invited her to join us this evening. Her and I made a friendly wager when the Hubbard Eagles played the 
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Struthers Wildcats and affectionately, we have created this route 616 Mayors Challenge whatever we might name it. Struthers plays Hubbard every year. Why not have great community relations not only between the schools but the mayors as well. Mayor Miller has come tonight to receive her jersey that she has to wear to work. Hopefully tomorrow when she arrives in the Mayor’s Office, she will be wearing a Hubbard Eagles jersey. Also, part of that wager that she made, she brought pizza from Struthers for councilmen and everyone. We will be keeping this going. I am currently having a trophy, or a plaque made that would travel back and forth to the mayor’s office so that the winner of that game would hold the trophy per say and provide food back and forth. I hope other Mayors and school districts in the area take that comradery and do it with each other as well. Mayor Miller will you please step forward. She obviously wore her red shirt to support Struthers. There you go. Now I expect that back by Friday’s game.
Mayor Miller- If I can speak for one second
Mr. Williams-absolutely
Mayor Miller- I just wanted to say, I know most of you know I am new to this position. I know Mayor Kyle is too. What a relief it has been for me last year in being able to call or text and really reach out to him on things going on. The whole thing with COVID and letting people know what to do and how to do it has really been a blessing to have him to be there to rely on for some help and for some comradery, I guess. Go cats!
Mayor- and that is all I have. Thank you

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.

Mr. Williams- I would like to say one thing to you two young Mayors, I have been around here a long time. You two couldn’t have taken office at a worse time for yourselves and the job you have done you have made us all proud. There were some crazy things going on and we kept our cities going, we kept our people safe, and I think that all started with the leadership at the top. I just want to thank you. Okay, that is all I have. Anyone else?

There were no more questions or comments on the report. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- Mr. Kerr in his e-mail requested that council schedule a work session for either September 29 or 30 to discuss the utility rate study and other utility topics. So, I guess I would ask the members of council have either of these open to schedule a work session for utilities. 

Ms. Zambrini- What dates were those?

Mr. Williams- The 29 and 30 of September

Ms. Viele- What day of the week is that please

Mr. Mogg- I was going to say Wednesday, Thursday

Mr. Williams- Wednesday, Thursday

Ms. Viele- I am available either day
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Mr. Williams- Jerry

Mr. Crowe- either day

Mr. Hallapy- same

Mr. Williams- Robin

Ms. Zambrini- Wednesday is better for me but I could do Thursday if I had to

Mr. Williams- Mike

Mr. Mogg- either day

Mr. Williams- Well since we only have one person who needs a special day

Ms. Zambrini- preferred that’s all

Mr. Williams- so why don’t we say Wednesday the 29th. Can you make that day Mayor?

Mayor- I did speak with Mr. Kerr on my way in about that. He brought to my attention about that and he, we both basically said if it couldn’t work out then he could discuss it and talk about it the first meeting in October and then be able to call a meeting that night as well. Obviously with his absence it is really

Mr. Williams- Do you want to have a work session with council, or do you want to wait and speak to us the first meeting in October and schedule one for October?

Unknown

Mr. Williams- okay we will do that. Thank you Mayor He didn’t put that in his e-mail. Alright, so then we don’t have to worry about that.

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who would like to address council on any of our agenda items when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- I only have one, Robin you are the only one that has a request this evening.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation authorizing the Board of Control to enter into an agreement between Trumbull County combined Health district and the city of Hubbard. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Resolution 9-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE AUDITOR TO ADVERTISE FOR BIDS FOR A COMPLETE PACKAGE OF VARIOUS INSURANCES FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO FOR THE 2022-2024 POLICY YEARS.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third readings of Resolution 9-21. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Resolution 9-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 16-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ENTER INTO LETTER OF UNDERSTANDING TO AMEND ARTICLE 18, OF THE AFSCME BARGAINING AGREEMENT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third readings of Ordinance 16-21. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 16-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who would like to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business, when recognized please step forward to the microphone, State your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Williams- Since there is no one, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
It was moved by Mr. Toda with a second by Mr. Mogg to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

